Contact:  Eric Mayne

Statement: Fuel-Heater Housing

October 29, 2014, Auburn Hills, Mich. - Chrysler Group is voluntarily recalling an estimated 381,876 trucks globally,
to upgrade certain wiring-harness terminals and replace — if necessary — their fuel-heater housings.

Restricted to vehicles equipped with 6.7-liter Cummins diesel engines, the campaign follows an investigation of two
cases in which fuel-heater housings showed signs of overheating. Chrysler Group is unaware of any incidents
involving fire.

Chrysler Group engineers discovered a terminal connector near the fuel heater may be subject to friction-induced
corrosion. This condition may lead to overheating and potential fuel leakage.

The Company is unaware of any related injuries or accidents.

Service technicians will install new terminals made from upgraded material. Fuel-heater housings will be inspected
and, if they show signs of leakage, they will be replaced. This work will be performed at no cost to customers.

Affected are certain model-year 2010-2014 Ram 2500 and 3500 pickups, and 4500 and 5500 chassis cabs. An
estimated 314,704 are in the U.S.; 59,432 are in Canada; 1,803 are in Mexico and 5,937 are outside the NAFTA
region.

Owners of these vehicles will be notified by Chrysler Group and advised when they may schedule service. Customers
with questions may call Chrysler Group’s Customer Information Center at 1-800-853-1403.
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